
Dear Dunklin R-5 Stakeholders:  

On behalf of the Board of Education I would like to wish you a very Happy New 
Year!  I would also like to take this time to thank all the staff, parents and community 
members who over the first half of the school year have participated in surveys and 
the Master Facility Plan community meetings.   The information from these events 
was very helpful to the committee in putting together their final recommendations to 
the board.   I would like to express a special thank you to the committee Co-Chairs 
Amanda Bartosch and Jim Vaughn for all their efforts in this endeavor. 

At the start of the school year I spoke to all the Dunklin staff.  I talked about a lot of 
things, however my one main directive was “Be Part of the Solution.”  At that time 
I was primarily speaking in terms of changes and complaints.   Also, if something 
wasn’t working the way it was intended or needed to be, I asked them to not 
complain about it, but to help us come up with solutions to make it better.  To help 
us achieve our mission of “Educating today for a better tomorrow. “  

Now, here we are half way through the year and we need YOUR help.  We need 

you to “Be Part of the Solution.”  Our growing district, along with some facilities 
that are in need of repairs and upgrades, were part of the driving force for the 
Master Facility Plan committee, which I mentioned earlier.  The board, 
administration and facility committee have spent numerous hours reviewing the 
needs of the district’s facilities, the survey results, and the outcomes of the meetings 
that were held over the first semester of school.   Based upon all that data and a lot 
of discussion, later this year, we will most likely propose a ballot measure.  The 
details of this measure are still being finalized and will be completed in the coming 
months.  Doing this is not something that the Board and Administration take lightly.  
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In fact, we made the decision to delay it in order to do more research and have a 
better sense of exactly what is needed.   I assure you that once the details are 
finalized we will share all the specifics so you can make an informed decision.  All 
we can ask is that you take some time to research the issue and if you have 
questions, please do not hesitate to ask.   In everything we do as a board and every 
decision we make, the driving force behind that is this question:  Are we doing what 
is best for the children of our district?   

The children are the future of our community.  We need to provide them the best 
learning facilities, curriculum, teachers and staff in order for them to succeed.  But 
we cannot do this alone; it will take all of us as a community, coming together for 
this common goal! 

In April, we have 3 board seats up for election.  Two seats with three (3) year terms 
are up for re-election.   In addition, Ron Rhodes resigned his board seat in 
November and thus a one (1) year term is also up for election on the April ballot to 
fill this vacancy.  I would personally like to thank Ron Rhodes for his service.  Ron 
served for over 15 years as a board member, many of those years he served as the 
board president.  We appreciate his service and wish him the best in his future 
endeavors.   

As always, I encourage everyone to get involved in our district.  There are so many 
volunteer opportunities.   You can help us achieve our mission of “Educating today 
for a better tomorrow”.  Each of us working together can make this happen!  Our 
board meetings are held on the third Tuesday of each month starting at 7pm.   
Meetings are located at the central office building and public is always welcome.  
We look forward to seeing you there. 
 
Sincerely, 
Dawn M. Warner 
President, Dunklin R-5 School District Board of Education  
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Board Meetings 

Open to the Public 
The Dunklin R-5 Board of Education meets on a regular basis 
on the third Tuesday of each month. The meetings are held in 
the Dunklin R-5 Central Office beginning at 7:00 p.m. The 
meetings are open to the public.  

Patrons may view agendas and items from the meetings by 
going to our website www.dunklin.k12.mo.us, clicking on the 
District tab and clicking on “Paperless Board Meetings”. 
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LETTER FROM THE SUPERINTENDENT 

OF SCHOOLS 
 

As I write this in December first semester is almost over.  
December weather has been very good to us allowing us to 
save all of our snow days.  As second semester starts and the 
possibility of inclement weather increases I would encourage 
parents to make sure their contact information is updated in 
order to receive the district alert calls.  Anytime school is 
cancelled or released early a message will be sent using the 
alert system, in addition to being on local television and radio, 
our website and Dr. Golden’s Twitter feed.   
 
During the first semester the Long-Range Facilities Master 
Plan was completed.  This process included six meetings held 
throughout the fall.  The final report was presented to the 
Board of Education by co-chairs Amanda Bartosch and Jim 
Vaughn on December 2, 2015.  The board will now use that 
information along with enrollment projections, phone survey 
results and district financial information to determine how to 
proceed with meeting the facility needs of the district.   
 
District enrollment this year increased again from 1526 
students K-12 to 1583 students, which is a 3.7% increase.  
Since the 2007-08 school year district enrollment for K-12 has 
increased 327 students or 20.7%.  The majority of this increase 
has been in grades K-5.  In 2007-08 the district had 553 
students K-5 and this year there are 814 students.  During this 
same time frame grades 6-8 has seen enrollment increase 
from 298 students to 353 students.  High school enrollment has 
only increased by 11 students during this span going from 405 
students to 416 students.  District-wide enrollment is projected 
to continue to increase over the next five years. 
 
The district has received its Annual Performance Report from 
the Missouri Department of Elementary and Secondary 
Education.  This year the district score increased to 83.6% 
from 80% last year.  One area the district continues to ask 
parents to help us improve is attendance.  The state standard 
is for 90% of the students to have 90% or better attendance.  
Last year the district had 89.1% of students with 90% 
attendance.  The district has a three-year average of 88.6% of 
students having 90% attendance.  So while the district has 
shown improvement it is still not at the 90% level and therefore 
only earning 7.5 out of 10 points.  The other areas that the 
district is working to show improvement are college and career 
readiness, student achievement, and subgroup achievement.  
The district score is used to determine accreditation by the 
state and the district is accredited.   
 
As the second semester gets underway our district, in 
cooperation with the community, can meet our mission of 
“Educating today for a better tomorrow.”  Each day, as our 
mission is achieved, we are building toward meeting our district 
vision to be a nationally recognized school district that is highly 
regarded for the achievement and character of our students 
and the excellence of our people, programs and learning 
environment.   

Stan Stratton 
Superintendent 

  

TAYLOR EARLY CHILDHOOD CENTER NEWS 

The staff at Taylor Early Childhood wanted to do something 
with our students during the holiday season to give back to our 
community.  During the month of December students and staff 
donated toiletries, can goods, stocking stuffers, and toys for the 
Jefferson County Rescue Mission. We were amazed at the 
generosity of our staff and families at Taylor Early Childhood. 

Officer Lahue from the Herculaneum Police Department spent 
some time with the preschool students in December.  The 
students enjoyed spending time with Officer Lahue and look 
forward to future visits!   

 
Taylor Early Childhood will begin screening for Title One 
Preschool on April 6, 2016. If you have a child who will be 
entering kindergarten during the 2017-2018 school year and 
are interested in this opportunity, please contact Taylor Early 
Childhood at 636-479-5200 option 5.  Title One Preschool is 
FREE, but transportation must be provided by a parent/
guardian.   
 
Stay tuned, this spring, the Taylor Early Childhood PTO is in 
the process of planning some fun events to raise money for our 
preschool.  We would like to add to our existing playground and 
make it more accessible to all students.   
 
 
 
 
 



The students and staff at Pevely Elementary recently 
celebrated the winter holidays with several fun-filled festivities! 
A few of the most notable events were the First Grade 
Christmas Concert, a Christmas Assembly, and class parties.  

 
At the First Grade Christmas Concert, students held glow 
sticks, Christmas lights, and flashlights amongst a darkened 
room as they performed a variety of Christmas classics led by 
Pevely Elementary music teachers Mrs. Pruett and Mr. Garber. 
Towards the end of the show, “The First Mates” took the 
audience (and their students) by surprise, and performed a 
lively musical number! 
 

Students performing at the First Grade Christmas Concert 
 

The students and staff members of Pevely Elementary all 
joined together to celebrate the holidays with an awesome 
Christmas Assembly in the big gymnasium. They partook in 
the season’s merriment by playing games and singing songs 
before leaving for Winter Break. Two very special, surprise 
guests showed up: Santa Claus and Chuckles the Elf! Mrs. 
Helms, Mr. Dixon and Ms. House were all on the “Nice List”, so 
they all received a gift from Santa. A very special thanks goes 
to Mrs. Cruzado and Mrs. Silman for putting the assembly 
together. 

For updates and District news, including inclement weather school closing infor-
mation, follow Assistant Superintendent Mike Golden on Twitter: 

@DrMikeGolden  

Santa Claus and 
Chuckles the Elf  
at the Pevely 
Elementary 
Christmas 
Assembly. 

Pevely Elementary Principal Angie Helms, and Assistant 
Principals Adam Dixon, Alice Menne.  

 
 
 

“Chuckles the Elf”…on a 
shelf, in the Pevely 
Elementary office. 

 
 
 

The administrative team at 
Pevely Elementary hopes you 
had a wonderful holiday with 
family and friends. We look 
forward to the many great things 

the New Year brings! 

Students wait anxiously for Santa to arrive at the 

Christmas Assembly 
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STMS RECEIVES EXXON MOBIL EDUCATIONAL 

ALLIANCE GRANT 
On 12/15/15, Beth Oberkirsch, STMS parent & Exxon Mobil 
employee presented a monetary award of $500.00 to Mr. Johnson / 
STMS from Exxon Mobil’s Educational Grant Foundation. The 
money will be used to provide educational support for Senn-Thomas 
Science and Math programs! 

 

 

 

STMS STUDENTS HOST ANNUAL 

OFFICERS APPRECIATION LUNCHEON 
Senn Thomas MIddle School students hosted their 7th annual 
appreciation luncheon in October. Several students at STMS wrote 

l e t t e r s  o f 
appreciation for 
the Herculaneum 
Firefighters and 
Police Officers. 
The students’ 
l e t t e r s  a n d 
artwork were put 
in a binder as a 
gift. This year, 
Hannah Watson 
designed and 
sketched artwork 
that was given to 
the officers as a 
g i f t  o f 
appreciation. 
 
Since the officers 
sit in the class 

and eat lunch with the students, this provides time for all to talk with 
each other on a personal level. 
 
 This helps the students foster a positive relationship with our 
officers. As a community it is important for our children to understand 
that our officers are here to help us, protect us and enjoy spending 
time with us in a positive manner. I hope our firefighters and police 
officer’s know how important they are to us. They deserve our 
respect, appreciation and support. 
 

STMS COMMUNITY SERVICE CLUB STAYS BUSY 
DURING FIRST SEMESTER 

The STMS Community Service Club has had a great start to the 
2015-2016 school year and a very productive 1st Semester. The club 
has been meeting monthly to develop plans and organize their 
efforts to impact the community. The meetings have been averaging 
over 100 students. One of the first objectives was to elect officers for 
this school year. The club elected Kaylee Reed – President, 
Persepheni Berry – Vice President, Madelyn Bartosch – Secretary, 
and Macey Pilliard – Treasurer. I am extremely proud of the hard 
work and dedication that all members have provided to the club and 
community thus far. The STMS Community Service Club recorded 
over 487 service hours in 2015. Some of the events from this fall are 
listed below: 

 

HOMECOMING DECORATING (October) 

Club members decorated the entire STMS Campus 
for Homecoming Week 
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WE WANT YOUR FEEDBACK ON THE 
BLACKCAT NEWS!!!!!! 

The Blackcat News is a quarterly communication tool that we use as one way to 
keep you informed about Dunklin R-5 School District.  We want this publication to 
be useful to you as a patron of our schools- “Must-Read Material”! 

Is there… 
 Something you’ve read that you don’t understand? 
 Information that you would like to see included that is not? 
 Something you want to see more often or less frequently? 

We value your input!  Please email your feedback to our Assistant 
Superintendent, Mike Golden, at mgolden@dunklin.k12.mo.us 

Don’t use email?  Call Dr. Golden at 636-479-5200 ext. 1. 

mailto:mgolden@dunklin.k12.mo.us


Million Misfit Sock Mark (October) 
Club members participated in a nationwide anti-bullying campaign. 
Club members made posters and encouraged students to participate 
by wearing crazy socks. 

Jefferson County 
Rescue Mission 
(November) 
Club members helped 
with stocking and 
unloading the Scouting 
for Food Drive. 

Veteran’s 
Parade 
(November) 
Club members 
participated 
in the  
Herculaneum 
Veteran’s Parade. 

 
 
Veteran’s 
Assembly 
(November) 
Club members wrote “Thank You” letters to attending Veterans. 

Christmas Card Collection for 
Safyre (December) 

Club members and other students wrote 
Christmas cards to a young girl named 
Safyre in New York. Safyre lost her father 
and siblings in a fire that was set on 
purpose. She was burned over 75% of her 
body and has lost a hand and foot due to 
her injuries. Around 60 cards were 
delivered to Safyre. 

STMS Community Service Bowling Lock In 
75 club members participated in the celebration lock in. Club 
members participated in cosmic bowling, competitions, games, PS3/ 
Xbox, & food. 

Once again, I am extremely proud of this group and I am looking 
forward to what 2016 has in store for us. 

Thank you, Mr. Reece 

STMS Toy 
Drive 
(December) 
Club members 
organized an event to 
collect toys for local 
families in need. 220 
toys were collected 
and delivered to 
Hand n Hand 
Pregnancy Center. 

STUCO Canned 
Food Collection 

(November) 
Club members donated 
canned food items to 
the Student Council 
food drive. 
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Class of 2015 Follow-up 
As part of our on-going review process, we are required to follow-up with our graduates. 
We are asking students from the Class of 2015 to please complete a brief follow-up 
survey regarding your time at Herculaneum High School and what you have been doing 
since graduation.  This survey can be found by going to the district webpage or at 
www.tinyurl.com/hhs15followup  If you have any questions or concerns regarding this 
matter, please call the Counselor’s office at 636-479-5200. 
 
Class of 2016 Scholarship/A+ Information/FAFSA 
The Spring Semester Scholarship list is available in the Counselor’s office. Parents and 
students are invited to stop in and pick one up. The list can also be accessed on the 
district webpage or by visiting www.tinyurl.com/HHSspring16scholar   
 
The A+ Program requires all male students to register for the Selective Service if they 
are 18. Male students should visit www.sss.gov to register. Also, completion of the 
FAFSA (Free Application for Federal Student Aid) is required prior to graduation. We 
will be hosting a FAFSA help night on February 25, 2016, there will be more detailed 
information sent to senior parents. 
 
National ACT Test Dates 
February 6, 2016.  Deadline to register was January 8 
April 9, 2016. Deadline to register is March 4 
June 11, 2016. Deadline to register is May 6 
Registration information is in the Counselor’s office or by registering at 
www.actstudent.org  
 
State/District ACT Test Date 
Juniors will take the State ACT Test on April 19, 2016. The State ACT results can be 
used for college entrance.  
 
8th Grade to High School Transition: 
Starting in January our 8th Grade Students will be visiting the high school in small 

groups in preparation for their transition to 9th grade in 2016-17.  During their visits, 
students will meet high school faculty and staff, sit in a few high school classes, and 
register for their freshmen courses over the next few months. 
2016-17 Freshmen Parent Night: 
There is an Incoming Freshmen Parent Night scheduled on Thursday, April 14, 2016 
from 6:00 – 7:00 PM in the High School Theater.  We will share information about the 
course selection process, high school graduation requirements, the A+ Program, 
athletic/activity eligibility, and other general information about high school.  
 
Area Technical School: 
A representative from the Jefferson College Area Technical School (ATS) will be visiting 
the high school campus on February 22-23 to present information to our students about 
the 2016-17 school year and the programs available to them at the ATS.  The deadline 
to apply for the ATS Program for the 2016-17 school year will be March 1. 
 
Herculaneum High School Rotary Students of the Month 
November Rotary Student of the Month was Madison Shadowens. She is the daughter 
of Mike and Michelle Shadowens. Madison is a member of Student Council, National 
Honor Society, Varsity Volleyball, Varsity basketball, Varsity Track and Field and is the 
drum major for the Blackcat Marching Band. She plans to attend Missouri State 
University after graduation. 
 
December Rotary Student of the Month was Kaylynn Monarch. She is the daughter of 
James and Paula Monarch. Kaylynn is a member of National Honor Society, Varsity 
softball, Varsity track and field and Varsity band. She plans to attend William Woods 
University after graduation. 
 
FIND US ON FACEBOOK 
Herculaneum High School Guidance Department has a Facebook page. Please like this 
page to see updated college visit information as well as reminders for scholarship 
deadlines and other information 

STUDENTS INDUCTED INTO NATIONAL HONOR SOCIETY 
 

The NHS serves to recognize outstanding high school students. During an induction ceremony held on November 18th, 2015, the following students were 
honored for their excellence in character, scholarship, leadership and service by being accepted into Herculaneum High School's chapter of the National 
Honor Society.  We congratulate these students and their parents and guardians for their achievement and distinction as being some of Herculaneum 
High School's best and brightest. 
 
Lani Meyer, Ryan Duvall, Jordan Mouser, Kasey Eliscupides,  
Claire Shadowens, Autumn Bess, Alyssa Bess, Kelsey Baldwin, James Moloney, Danielle Prince, Emily Fischer, Randye Uhlmann, Danielle Vaughn, 
Kayla Conway, Lauren Partney, Courtney Lawson. 

NATIONAL HONOR SOCIETY 
STUDENTS HOLD FOOD DRIVE 

 
The HHS National Honor Society held a food drive at 
Aldi's in Festus on December 18th, 2015 as one of 
their service projects.  The students collected over 
1100 cans of food that were donated to the Jefferson 
County Rescue Mission Food Bank in Pevely, 
Missouri.  The food bank provides food to those in need, helping over 10,000 residents of Jefferson County each year.  The JC Rescue Mission noted 
that the food donations the National Honor Society collected will be a great help for those in need this year.   
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LETTER FROM THE HIGH SCHOOL ADMINISTRATION 

It is hard to believe that we are now in the second semester of the 2015-
2016 school year.  It seems as if school started just a short time ago.  The 
staff is excited to be back in school after the holiday break and we are 
looking forward to a productive second half of the year. 

During the first semester, the National Honor Society held an induction 
ceremony that recognized its new members.  To become a member of 
NHS, students must meet certain standards revolving around Knowledge, 
Scholarship, Service, Leadership and Character.  Students must also 
participate in community service projects, obtain letters of recommendations 
and submit an application for approval.  Being selected for the NHS is an 
achievement for which students and parents should be very proud.   

We are now in the middle of the winter sports season.  We would like to 
invite everyone to attend some of our athletic contests.  The student/
athletes of Herculaneum High School work very hard and the coaches and 
players always appreciate the support of the community.  Scores and other 
information of all events are posted on the Blackcat Twitter 
account.  Sporting event cancellations are updated on the website as well 
as announced on local radio stations and the Blackcat Twitter account.  

With winter upon us, it is important that all families have their current phone 
numbers updated with the school.  The district uses the Alert Now 
telephone system for special announcements including school 
closings.  When the decision is made to cancel school, a message is sent to 
the phone number on record for each student.  To help ensure you receive 
these important messages, please contact the office to update contact 
information. 

We encourage your involvement in your son’s/daughter’s education so 
please feel free to contact the teachers or the high school office if you ever 
have any questions or concerns.  We are always appreciative and ready to 
help you in any way we can.  Telephone numbers and emails for all staff 
members can be found on the Dunklin R-5 district website.  Following are 
important upcoming dates: 
January 8 - 1st semester report cards sent home 
January 18 - No school for Martin Luther King Jr. Day 
January 19 - No school for students/Professional development for teachers 
January 29 - First 3rd quarter progress reports sent home 
February 12 - No school for students/Professional development for teachers 
February 15 - No school for Presidents Day 
February 19 - Second 3rd quarter progress reports sent home 
March 10 - 3rd quarter assessments 
March 11 - 3rd quarter assessments 
March 11 - End of 3rd quarter 
March 21 - Parent/Teacher conferences 1:00 pm - 8:00 pm 
 
We hope everyone had a wonderful holiday and has a great 2016!    

     Sincerely, 
     High School Administration  

 

STUDENTS LEARN TO GARDEN INDOORS 
 
The high school Life Skills class has been given a wonderful gift this year- a 
Tower Garden by Juice Plus was donated to them.  A tower garden gives 
the opportunity to grow a garden indoors year-round with minimal space.  
This is done by the use of hydroponics, which means the Tower Garden 
waters itself and requires little to no soil.  It also includes a lighting system 
that will run throughout the day to represent sunlight.   
 
This tower garden has given the class the opportunity to watch vegetables 
and fruits grow from planting the seeds to pollinating the flowers as well as 
harvesting their crops.  The class began with planting the seeds and 
keeping the lights and water at just the right times of the day.  Once this 
was set up their job was to make sure the water levels stayed at the right 
levels, the ph levels were just right, and the tonic was right in the water.  
Within a week the seeds began to sprout and grow and within the first 4 
weeks they had harvested Bok Choy, Rainbow Chard, and 2 different 
types of lettuces twice!  The students have had a fun time taking care of 
their plants and watching them grow.  They are collecting data and 
graphing it in two different ways.  
 

 
 
This has been a great addition to their 
classroom and they are learning so much 
about the growing process.  The Dunklin R-5 
School District hopes to be able to expand this 
learning opportunity to more students at all 
grade levels in the future. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

HHS WEIGHT ROOM RECEIVES A  

MUCH NEEDED FACELIFT 

The weight room equipment at the high school has been upgraded!  The 
school district funded the bulk of the project, and our athletics programs 
contributed the remainder of the cost to acquire the new equipment.  We 
replaced our old racks, benches, weight bars and dumbbells and added a 
couple of new pieces of equipment.  The weight room received a fresh paint 
job as well.  Special thanks to Coach Tom Almany, Coach Jim Almany, 
Coach Rob Lorinc, Coach Kyle Davis, Blackcat Alumni Devon Foote, current 
students Tim Venable, Sawyer Wilfong, Colby Wilfong, Thomas Johnston, 
and Jason Harden for their help throughout the project, as well as Coach 
Schell & Coach Weinhaus and the PE 
Classes for their assistance in setting up the 
new equipment.  We are not quite finished 
and have some additional pieces coming in, 

as well 
as some 
things to 
put up 
on the 
w a l l s , 
but the weight room is open for 
business!  We encourage all of our 
athletes to get involved in our after 
school weight lifting and training 
program.  As a part of the overall weight 

room improvement project, our coaches will be going through a Weight 
Room Safety Certification Course through Bigger-Faster-Stronger on 
January 23.   
 
 

BLACKCAT CHEER TEAM 
MAKES A STRONG SHOWING AT STATE 

 
The 2015 Herculaneum 
Cheerleaders had a strong 
showing at the recent State 
Cheerleading Competition 
held on November 7th at the 
H e a r n e s  C e n t e r  a t 
MIZZOU. They placed 2nd 
overall in their division, which 
is their highest placement 
over the last several years. 
The team worked very hard 
to prepare for this year’s 
compet i t ion and was 
extremely proud of their 

placement. Team members include:  7 seniors (Sarah Dunn, Sammie 
Francis, Kayla Kratochwil, Aubrey Losh, Danielle Seger, Mariah Theves, 
Randye Uhlmann); 2 juniors (Destinee Brooks, Emily Coy); 12 sophomores 
(Haley Akin, Bridgette Berner, MaDonna Conway, Kassie Helms, Kaitlyn 
Holland, Alyssa Huson, Bailey King, Angela McCarthy, Jules Montgomery, 

MacKenna Patterson, Ashley Vaughn, Abby Wiese); and 6 freshmen 
(Amber Fasnacht, Athena Harvey, Kyla King, Lexi Lodike, Morgan 
Oberkramer, Danielle Thieme). Herculaneum's coaches are Holly Pashia, 
former assistant coach, and Hannah Dunn, former Blackcat cheerleader 
at HHS.  
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Your Blackcat News Designer: 
BK Graphics, 

Brenda King ♦ 636-789-2096 

JCC All-Conference Selections: 

 

Offense: 

LJ Nelson - 1st Team Running Back 

Zach Phillips - 2nd Team Offensive Guard 

Tim Venable - Honorable Mention Quarterback 

Matt Coffman - Honorable Mention Wide Receiver 

Austin Knobbe - Honorable Mention Offensive Tackle 

 

Defense: 
Sawyer Wilfong – 2

nd
 Team Defensive End 

James Moloney - 2nd Team Linebacker 

Tim Venable - 2nd Team Defensive Back 

Austin Wooten - Honorable Mention Defensive Line 

Johnny Cox - Honorable Mention Defensive Back 

 

Southeast Missouri Area  

ootball Coaches’ Association –  

Blackcats named to the All-Region Team: 

 

1
st

 Team All SEMO Area: 
Sawyer Wilfong - Defensive End 

 

2
nd

 Team All SEMO Area: 
James Moloney - Linebacker 

LJ Nelson - Runningback 

 

Missouri State Class 2, District 2 –  

Blackcats named to the All-District Team: 

 

1st Team All-District: 
LJ Nelson - Running Back 

Tim Venable - Defensive Back 

Sawyer Wilfong -Defensive End 

 

2nd Team All-District: 
Tim Venable - Quarterback 

James Moloney - Linebacker 

Zach Phillips - Offensive Line 

 

Missouri State Class 2 

Missouri Football Coaches’ Association  

ll-State Selection: 

Sawyer Wilfong - 3rd Team All-State Defensive End 
Tim Venable - 3rd Team All-State Defensive Back 
Austin Knobbe - Academic All-State 

BLACKCAT FOOTBALL TEAM MEMBERS 
EARN AWARDS 

 

The Blackcat Football team ended the 2015 season with a 
loss to Cardinal Ritter and a final record of 4-7.  After starting 
the season 0-5, the Blackcats won 4 of their last 6, securing 
1st round district playoff home game.  The Blackcats won 
that first round game over Cleveland NJROTC and advanced 
on to the second round where they fell to Cardinal Ritter.  
This group was young, inexperienced, and returned only 3 
starters from the 2014 team.  However, they grew each week 
and improved as a team.  We are proud to announce the 
following post-season award: 


